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Join our Executive Director, David Miller,                                                                                   
our Administrator, Carolyn Martin and  The Village Staff  for  

 

Give Where you Live!                      
Give to support the  Kleeman 

Fund right here at The Village of 
East Harbor!  

Bring your donation form 

on April 14th and  spin-to-win for  a PRIZE! 

LET’S REACH OUR GOAL & GET AN EXTRA $5000! 



 

 

 FROM THE DESK OF THE ADMINISTRATOR, CAROLYN MARTIN: 

Macomb County Covid-19 cases have escalated and are back up in the 
highest level range.  We had hoped we would get good news in regards 
to the number of cases by now but unfortunately that is not the 
case.  We have to follow MDHHS rules and guidelines. Unfortunately, we 
still cannot open our doors to the public and IL residents.  We are able to 

schedule visitation appointments with the residents and their families in our Assisted Living 
and Memory Care which are HFA licensed areas. Capman is Independent and falls under the 
same guidelines as all independent residents. I hesitate to write this as our situation changes 
daily if not by the hour sometimes.  We recently have had staff members test positive.  We 
cannot mandate that staff get  the vaccine although many have gotten it.  98% of our HFA 
residents did get vaccinated.  We will keep you posted as things change. 
 

We all enjoyed getting outside and waving during the St. Patrick’s Day parade.  Betsy said we 
would have a beautiful day and we did. Her voice to Mother Natures’ ear, lol.   Our Irish 
dancers, the Healy’s granddaughters, were wonderful and a joy to watch dancing with the 
bagpiper.  The miniature  ponies made window visits and there were many smiles and a few 
tears of happiness. Our dog pals enjoyed every minute of the Paddy Paw Parade.  It was a 
terrific parade.  
 

Friends and Family Campaign starts April 1st. Our theme is “ Hit it Out of the Park !”  We 
hope to hit a home run and hit our fundraising  goals. It has been an especially costly 
year.  We never anticipated having to have Personal Protection Equipment supplies in the 
amounts that have been needed and we continue to need.  We to believe in our mission of 
serving seniors.  We use Foundation dollars for all kinds of projects and for benevolence 
when residents outlive their resources.  Our Chapel and bus for transportation became a  
reality from fundraising dollars.  Our new wellness center, which is under construction, is a 
reality  because of the  fundraising dollars many of you contributed.   
 

It was nice to see Chris Gorde exercising outside with many of you.  We will be looking to 
hold more activities outside as weather permits.  Sneak preview of the new Ranch Cottage 
Homes for the public by appointment is, May 1st.  Residents may stop by on, April 30th from 
1-3 pm at the  new Ranch Homes. No appointment needed on the 30th for residents and 
staff to drop by and get a sneak peek. 
 

If you have not been vaccinated or need a second shot we may have an upcoming oppor-
tunity to get you vaccinated.  Please call Toni Greig at 586-716-7426 as soon as possible.  We 
need 20 staff and residents in order to hold a vaccination day here.  This opportunity just  
became available.  
 

 



 

 

KROGER  

TUESDAY’S 9:00am 

Space is limited! 

Call Ann Marie no sooner than one day before to be put on the list.  

Due to covid restrictions we are going back to our original policy of: 

Purchase only what you can carry on and off the bus.   
There is no door to door service. 

Any questions call Ann Marie: 586-716-7142 

At this time we are not offering any other transportation services. 

Transportation services are subject to change. 

It was fun to hear from many of you who had previously lived in some of the same areas I  
also once lived.  Thank you for sharing your journeys with me. Speaking of sharing… David 
Miller Executive Director’s Birthday is April 30th.  If you are so inclined, drop off a Birthday 
card to the front desk to  celebrate his Birthday.  You could also make a donation to the 
Friends and Family Campaign in his name!  
 

Life is full of special moments, surprises, beauty  and challenges.  The trees will be in full 
bloom soon. My favorite time of year on our campus.  

 Treasure each moment and blessings as they come your way.  
 

Wishing you a Happy Easter full special moments and Blessings, 

 

 
Carolyn Martin 

Administrator 

Please welcome Michelle Willer, Environmental Services 
Administrative Assistant. She shares an office with Terri 
Taylor.  Michelle  comes to us with 25 years of experi-
ence.  She enjoys spending time 

With her family, horseback riding and nature walks.  She is 
looking forward to meeting everyone. 

Happy to have you on board Michelle! 

 



 

 

 

We welcome these new residents to our  
Village of East Harbor Family 

 

Diane Blumline—D-404 

Sandra Grunow—108 

To share timely information regarding COVID-19, we have set up 

a toll-free number for our residents, families and staff. 

Call our Community Care Line at: 

888-412-5999 

You can get the latest report straight from David  

at The Village of East Harbor 

Peter Cotton tail is making his way down the 

bunny trail, over the hill and through the 

woods to grandma’s house at the Village of 

East Harbor we go! We hope that you enjoy a wonderful and safe Easter with your family 

whether that’s in person, in spirit, or even virtually!! All of your collective sacrifices will be 

worth it when we put the bad memories of last year behind us and return to the things we 

enjoy.  

As we say hello to the quarter-year mark, we are rapidly approaching the opening of our 

first phase in our expansion project of new ranch home apartments!! 36 ranch home apart-

ments means we will be growing the Village of East Harbor for new faces, new stories, and 

new opportunities for all. If you or someone you know would like to join in a brand new 

unique independent living setting please feel free to give Sales and Leasing a call!   

The Sales/Marketing and Admissions Team would like to wish all of our residents a Blessed 

Easter, and a very happy, beautiful Spring! 

 

The Sales and Leasing Team 



 

 

From The Desk Of Chaplain Laura… 

APRIL-HAPPY EASTER!! 

 

Good Friday and Easter– a celebration of  our Lord; what He has 

done and is about to do!   

As was customary, the women of the Bible went to the tomb to anoint    

Jesus’ body and were greeted by angels who told them, “He was not 

there; He has risen as he said he would.”  

His resurrection proves he was exactly who He said He was, confirms his 

authority and the importance of his teachings, while guaranteeing that the 

penalty for our sins has been paid in full for all believers and followers.    

The entire public saw him on the cross. The spear in his side confirmed his 

death.  He was buried in a tomb for 3 days, after which he rose and       

appeared to his disciples and over 500 witnesses.  

The resurrection guarantees Jesus’ return and of ultimate justice; that 

through him, we are justified (‘Just-if-I’d’ never sinned); sin will be 

judged, and death of our physical body is not final. 

Our hope is in Christ and what took place at the cross.  There is a new 

hope for a new life in Him. He WILL return to gather his children. 

This is why we rejoice!  Jesus laid down his life, yet- HE IS RISEN!  

May we always remember the importance of Jesus Christ’s resurrection, 

which is the anchor of every hope we have and ultimately the anchor of 

hope for all mankind (Hebrews 6:17-20). 

In the spirit of Lent, continue  to visit the sick and lonely, pray for one  

another, and give to those in need.  

FOR THOSE RESIDING INSIDE THE BUILDING   

  GOOD FRIDAY  April 2 at 10am. ON CHANNEL 3  

EASTER SUNDAY April 4 In person in the Chapel at 11am.   

 ON CHANNEL 3 at 11am and 3pm.  

Please see “Chaplain’s Corner” in this Trumpet for Easter Candy 

Making information, upcoming Spiritual classes, crafts, events, 

Channel 3 programs, and more!  

In His Service,  
Chaplain Laura Stone 



 

 

 

Chaplain’s Corner 

APRIL  

SUNDAY SERVICES- 11am IN THE CHAPEL every Sunday at 11:00 am.  All AL/IL residing     

inside the building are welcome. Bring a friend! Service also shown on Channel 3 at 11am. 

Service times may change due to restrictions. EASTER SUNDAY SERVICE 11 AM in Chapel 

PALM SUNDAY– March 28. Service at 11am in Chapel.  Join us to celebrate the day Jesus 

made His triumphal entry into Jerusalem and the final days of His earthly ministry as we   

celebrate Palm Sunday and discuss Good Friday today.  Palms and crosses given to attendees 

TUESDAYS at 2:30-  Spiritual/Bible Study- in the Activity Room with tea. Join us for a brief          

discussion or craft.  An upcoming discussion will be on the book “Change Your Life in Seven 

Days with The 23rd Psalm!” 

 WEDNESDAYS at 2:30- Spiritual Games and Crafts-.   Various Spiritual games, crafts, and 

prizes.   Bring a friend for fellowship!   Watch Chapel Bulletin board for  information.  

 THURSDAYS– EVERY week–ROSARY- Every Thursday at 11:00 am IN THE CHAPEL: Invite 

a friend for rosary prayer.  

SPIRITUAL PROGRAMS ON CHANNEL 3 

***10:00 am Monday through Friday. Tune in to Channel 3 for various spiritual programs, 
brief studies, discussions, and readings. Invite others to tune in also.  

***Rosary every day at 9:30 am (11am on Thursdays IN the Chapel) 

***SUNDAY MORNING SERVICES-11AM IN THE CHAPEL OR ON CHANNEL 3 AT 11:00 AM 

 LOOKING AHEAD 

GOOD FRIDAY– April 2.  Channel 3 at 10am. No Chapel service– only Channel 3 

EASTER SUNDAY– APRIL 4– Join us in the Chapel at 11am to celebrate our  

risen savior!  (or tune in to Channel 3 at 11am for our Easter Sunday service) 

Join us and invite someone to come with you! SPECIAL EASTER GIFTS GIVEN TO ALL 

WHO ATTEND PALM SUNDAY AND EASTER SERVICES. 

WATCH CHAPEL BOARD IN HALLWAY FOR SPECIAL CRAFTS AND PROGRAMS 

Chaplain Laura Stone 



 

 

Fitness Center News 

OUTSIDE EXERCISE FOR  
INDEPENDENT LIVING RESIDENTS 

April 5-30  

Monday, Wednesday, Thursday, Friday 

2:30 pm in the Quad parking lot 

If you use a walker, please bring it 

 

FUN & FIT 

Tuesday’s  

11:15 in front of the main building 

 COME SEE WHAT IT’S ALL ABOUT! 
 

ALL OUTDOOR ACTIVITIES ARE  

WEATHER PERMITTING 

ie.: no precipitation, dry ground,  

temperature above 50 degrees, winds  

under 15 mph, etc. 

 

SCHEDULE IS SUBJECT TO CHANGE 

Questions? Email cgorde@pvm.org 

Or call (586) 716-7385 



 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Model your favorite hat or make one. 

   Prizes for the best hat! 
 

IL Residents call Betsy if you need a hat to decorate. 

AL Residents will make a hat on April 29~1:30pm 



 

 

Congratulations! 

You are being recognized because  

“What you did mattered!”: 

_________________________________________________________ 

_________________________________________________________ 

_________________________________________________________ 

_________________________________________________________ 

_________________________________________________________ 

                          Thank you for what you did! 

Employee Name: _______________________________________ 

Person Recognizing Employee: 

__________________________________________Date:_________ 

** Please turn this card into Village Administrator for a chance to win a prize ** 

ACCOUNTABILITY     LISTENING     RELATIONSHIPS     RESPECT 

 If you witness a staff 

person, manager, or 

leader doing a great job 

and exhibiting of one or 

more of the Service Ex-

cellence Core Values, 

you can fill out a “What I 

do Matters” form and 

give it to the person at 

any time or turn it into 

the front desk with the 

person’s name on it. 

If you need more forms 

please contact Betsy. 

 

EASTER SPIRITUAL DANCE PERFORMANCE 

SATURDAY, APRIL 3 

1:30PM 

FRONT PARKING LOT 

 
 

The Village Lottery is held every  Tuesday & Thursday at 1:30pm. 

Keep your lottery numbers for the month. 

Winners of the lottery numbers 

Call Betsy—586-716-7143 

GOOD LUCK! 

  Winners in March: 
 

 Audrey Miller 

 Bob Morrill 



 

 



 

 

 

 

 

4/07 Donna Durre 

4/09 Ruth Offenbacher 

     4/14 Robert Bradley  

4/18 Ruth Nichols 

4/18 Joyce Walker 

4/20 Peter Batts  

4/20 Frank Gitre 

4/25 Jean Campbell 

4/25 Pat Mikle 

4/28 Linda Aderman  

 

       

 

 

 
Accounting       
  Tracy Tesch    716-7408 
Activity Lead A/L & I/L      
  Betsy Mianecki     716-7143 
Administrator     
  Carolyn Martin    716-7221 
Admissions Coordinator TCU  
  Beth Humble                                     716-7427                               
  Sue McCallum                                   716-7395 
 Assisted Living Nurse      
  Denise Klimaszewski   716-7115 
Chaplain        
 Laura Stone                           716-7438 
Dining Services Mgr.     
  Brian Williams             716-7419   
Director of Nursing      
  Jeff Robinson                 716-7416 
Driver        
  Ann Marie Hart    716-7142 
Environmental Serv. Adm. Asst. 
  Michelle Willer                                   716-7418            
Executive Director 
  David Miller                                       716-7410 
Fitness Specialist      
  Chris Gorde                                       716-7385 
Front Desk   
  Receptionist    725-6030 
Haven Hall Nurse      
  Lynette Sanday    716-7384 
Housekeeping / Laundry Mgr.   
  Teri Lynn Taylor    716-7418 
Maintenance Work Request     
  Front Desk      725-6030 
Maintenance                                  
   Emergencies After 11:00pm     248-996-2470                    
HCC Activity/Volunteer Mgr.  
  Sheri Stover    716-7021  
Physical Therapy Mgr.     
  Kim Frabotta, Agility Therapy  716-7398 
Resident Care Mgr.     
  Toni Greig     716-7426 
Sales & Leasing Specialist 
  Peggy  Carroll    716-7397  
  Dylan Demo    716-7183 
  Shelby Jones                                     716-7039

  



 

 

HAPPY HOUR 

& 

ARMCHAIR TRAVEL 

Friday’s 1:30pm 

Activity Room 

Birthday Dinner is Back! 

We will be celebrating  Birthdays of the month on   

Wednesday, April 14 & Thursday, April 15 

Noon Meal in Marguerites’ Dining Room 

Tiger’s Opening 

Day Party 

April 1 

1:00pm 

Activity Room 

Tuesday Bingo  

9:30 

Activity Room 

Check your calendar for the special   
bingo of the day! 

Craft Day 

Thursday’s 

9:00am-Kirk Hall 

1:30pm-Barnett & Capman 

Check your calendar for the craft of 
the day! 

Every Saturday starting April 10 

Want to know what is showing? 

Check out Channel 3 or  the Marquee 

outside of the Activity Room. 



 

 

Monday 

10:00am-Spiritual 

11:00am-Fitness 

3:00pm-Show & Tell 

6:00pm-Entertainment 

 

Tuesday 

9:30am-Rosary/Catholic Mass 

11:00am-Fitness 

1:30pm-Tuesday Trivia & Lottery 

3:00pm-Spiritual 

6:00pm-Entertainment 

Wednesday 

10:00am-Spiritual 

11:00am-Fitness 

6:00pm-Entertainment 

 

Thursday 

9:30am-Rosary 

1:30pm-Word Genius & Lottery 

3:00pm-Spiritual 

6:00pm-Entertainment 

 

Friday 

10:00am-Spiritual 

11:00am-Fitness 

3:00pm-Armchair Travel 

6:00pm-Entertainment 

 

Saturday 

9:30am-Rosary 

11:00am-Fitness 

3:00pm-Spiritual 

6:00pm-Entertainment 

Sunday 

11:00am-Spiritual Service 

1:30-Fitness 

6:00pm-Entertainment 

Tear this page off and post it near your TV 


